
 

 

February 11, 2011 
 
 
 
 

The Honorable Brenda Landwehr, Chairperson 
House Committee on Health and Human Services 
Statehouse, Room 151-S 
Topeka, Kansas  66612 
 
Dear Representative Landwehr: 
 
 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2182 by House Committee on Aging and Long Term 

Care 
 
 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2182 is 
respectfully submitted to your committee. 
 
 Under current law, a prescription drug mail order facility located and licensed in Kansas 
can donate non-controlled prescription drugs to a federally qualified clinic or indigent clinic in 
Kansas.  The donated medications must meet certain criteria.  HB 2182 would expand the 
definition of mail service pharmacy so that out-of-state facilities registered as non-resident 
pharmacies could ship their unused drugs to Kansas for donation to the Unused Medication 
Program.   
 
 The Board of Pharmacy indicates that passage of HB 2182 would have no fiscal effect on 
its operations. 
 
 
 Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA 
 Director of the Budget 
 
cc: Debra Billingsley, Pharmacy  


